

I

Dobert

By email: request-407661e4970080@whatdotheyknow.com Freedom of Information Team Room 1C/23 100 Parliament Street London SW1A 2BQ

Email foi.request@hmrc.gsi.gov.uk

Web www.gov.uk

Date: 26 June 2017 Our ref: FOI2017/01011

Dear Dobert

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)

Thank you for your request under the FOIA, which was received on 30th May, for the following information:

Apart from HMRC which other authorities are competent to supply details of personal income tax receipts."

You have the right to get a copy of the information that is held about you. This is known as a subject access request.

This right of subject access means that you can make a request under the Data Protection Act to any organisation processing your personal data. The Act calls these organisations 'data controllers'.

You can ask the organisation you think is holding, using or sharing the personal information you want, to supply you with copies of both paper and computer records and related information.

HM Revenue and Customs (HMRC) is the UK's tax authority and is a data controller within the meaning of the Data Protection Act 1998.

Any request for personal data held by HMRC about your tax affairs should therefore only be addressed to HMRC.

Further information regarding the data that HMRC's holds about you and how to request it can be found in our Data Protection factsheet:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/data-protection-act-dpa-information-hm-revenue-and-customs-hold-about-you)

Further information regarding the Data Protection Act and requesting your personal information in general can be found at the following link:



https://ico.org.uk/for-the-public/personal-information/

If you are not happy with this reply you may request a review by emailing foi.review@hmrc.gsi.gov.uk, or by post to HMRC FOI Team, Room 1C/23, 100 Parliament Street London SW1A 2BQ. You must request a review within 2 months of the date of this letter. It would help us carry out our review if you set out the aspects of the reply that concern you and why you are dissatisfied.

If you are not content with the outcome of an internal review, you can complain to the Information Commissioner's Office (ICO). The ICO will not usually consider a case unless you have exhausted the internal review procedure provided by HMRC. You can make a complaint through the ICO's website at: www.ico.org.uk, or by post to: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF.

Yours sincerely

Freedom of Information Team

211113 2